ALTON PARISH COUNCIL Minutes of meeting at the Coronation Hall, 7.30, April 2, 2012*

Present: Steve Hepworth (Chair), Peter Emery, Charles Fletcher, Ben Owen,

Polly Carson, Kate Fielden, Robert Carpenter Turner

Apologies: Jayne Drew

027/12 Planning application: E/2012/0347/LBC and E/2012/0348/FUL

(Listed Building Consent and Full Building Consent) - Maslens Farm Brown's Lane, Alton Barnes. Demolition of existing 1970s extension

and rebuild as new studio.

The plans were considered and discussed. Members of the pc <u>agreed</u>, with one abstention, that they had no objection, and no observations to make.

Any Other Business -

Speed limit at Honeystreet: Charles Fletcher asked for approval to begin negotiations with Wiltshire Council to reduce the speed limit at Honeystreet bridge from 40mph to 30, given that very limited visibility either side of the bridge makes it a very dangerous stretch of road.

Agreed amid strong support from pc members.

Playing field bench: Peter Emery reported that the bench has been repaired in oak, as before, at a cost of £148. The White Horse has been sprayed.

Expenses: Steve Hepworth notified the pc that he is claiming £43.20 for mileage, at 45p a mile, and £14.00 for the printing of the newsletter.

There being no other business the meeting ended at 7.55pm.

^{*} Subject to approval by next pc meeting